College 
of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

February 11, 2005, 2-4 pm, 3-104L MCB Bldg.

Present:  
Stu Goldstein (Chair), Leslie Schiff, Martha Flanders, Frank Barnwell, Janet Schottel, Jean Underwood, Shelly Christman, Jean Marie Lindquist

Not Present:
Jane Phillips, Pete Snustad, Robin Wright, Anna Mosser

Invited Guests:  Laurel Carroll, Sarah Corrigan

1.  Approval of minutes from December 13, 2004 meeting.

The minutes from this meeting were reviewed and approved by the committee with one minor change.  

2.  New Business

 a.   PHCL 4001/Elective course in the bioscience program?

b. PHCL 3100/Upper division elective option for CBS majors?

A lengthy discussion on whether or not PHCL 4001 and 3100 should be added to CBS elective course list for credit.   The committee decided to continue to track PHCL 4001 and review it again at the Fall EPC meeting and that those students who wanted PHCL 3100 as an elective course could petition for it.  

Jean Underwood volunteered to follow up with the instructors regarding the committee’s decision for PHCL 4001 and PHCL 3100.

c. Cross-Listing of NSci 4167  (Robin Wright)

A discussion took place as to whether Nsci 4167 should be cross-listed with biology.  It is the policy of the committee to refrain from cross-listing courses.  The committee’s recommendation is to keep the Neuroscience course designator but to advertise the course with a broader description to include biology students.  The committee also felt it was important to hear from Robin Wright (who put forth this agenda item but was unable to attend this meeting) and Jane Phillips (who is on sabbatical).  It was decided that this agenda item be postponed until the March meeting when it can be discussed further with Robin.

Another suggestion was the possibility of Jane creating a new course, with its own biology designator number and the focus being on high school teaching experience and internships.

d.  Writing Intensive Courses – Laurel Carroll, Administrative Profession, Office of the Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs

The committee welcomed Laurel Carroll and introductions were made around the table.  Laurel passed out a memo from the Council of Liberal Education regarding call for course proposals and defines the criteria requirement for Writing Intensive (WI) courses.  (IV. Description of the UMTC Writing Requirement, pages 8 and 9.)  The committee reviewed this information and then Laurel took questions from the committee members.  

The following are some of the topics that were discussed:

How to prevent students from having Directed Research WI courses count twice.  It was suggested that this may be prevented by modifying the contract.  Laurel stressed that if a student does the work for two WI courses then they should get the credit.  

Is it possible to have more WI courses in the College so students have more options?

Who’s going to offer to teach WI course when it’s not practical to do so without support (TA)?

How can we assure consistency among professors who teach WI courses?  Laurel pointed out that anyone teaching WI courses has a contract to assure the criteria requirements are met (referring to requirements listed on pages 8 and 9).  Laurel indicated that next year the Counsel will be recertifying WI course and there will be a formal process of approving courses and giving out recommendations.

Uneven quality of instruction was noted as a major reason for reluctance to allow more than one Directed Research WI course.  A suggestion was made that it might help by being more proactive in sending instructors information on criteria requirements along with the contracts, thus making the mentor more aware of the writing component.

Jean Underwood raised the question “Do we in CBS have the right to have our own requirements that are inconsistent with University policy?”  Laurel’s response was no, her office would have to back up U policy.  Janet Schottel asked if CBS could say no to repeat of a course and Laurel said yes.  Janet suggested “So, we could condense to one designator so the students couldn’t repeat the WI course.”  

A suggestion was made to revise the contract and class schedule so that students are told that they can’t repeat CBS Directed Research courses.  In an effort to solve the problem of offering more WI courses to meet student needs, it was suggested we modify the Directed Research contract to emphasize writing intensive requirements.  Leslie Schiff will work on the contract to make it more informative.

Instructor contract should ask for detailed process of how they are going to achieve the WI requirements (# 1-5 on pages 8 and 9).

The committee thanked Laurel for her ideas.  Before leaving Laurel encouraged any instructor who was thinking of offering a WI course to contact Pamela Flash at the Center for Writing to learn tips and strategies for managing a WI course.  Leslie Schiff also offered to help any CBS faculty who are thinking about teaching a WI course. 

3.  Old Business

a. Balance of Courses Offered during Fall and Spring Semesters (Jean Underwood)

Jean Underwood passed out updated four draft spreadsheets with lectures, labs and discussion classes for Spring Semester 2005 and Fall Semester 2004.  Jean asked the committee to review the lists for accuracy and get back to her with any feedback.  She also indicated she would start working on schedules for math, chemistry and physics courses.  

4.  Announcements  (None)

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm.  

Respectfully submitted by Jean Marie Lindquist

List of Handouts from the meeting and on file

December 13, 2004 EPC Minutes (Jean Marie)

Description of the UMTC Writing Requirement (handout from Laurel Carroll)

PHCL 4001:  Mechanisms of Drug Action (course description)

PHCL 3100:  Pharmacology for Pre-med and Life Sciences Students (course description)

E-mail from Robin Wright/Jane Phillips regarding NSci 4267 – Minor Course Change 

Fall Semester 2004 Lectures – draft (Jean)

Fall Semester 2004 Lab and Discussion Classes – draft (Jean)

Spring Semester 2005 Lectures – draft (Jean)

Spring Semester 2005 Lab and Discussion Classes – draft (Jean)
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